
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/064)  PROGRAMME – 4.3: Offshore Asylum Seeker Management 
 
 
Senator Hanson-Young (L&CA 90) asked: 
 
Senator HANSON-YOUNG: Okay. Is the department aware of whether there was a 
full make-up of senior staff by G4S on the island on Monday? 
Mr Bowles: We can take that on notice, but my dealings over the last little while 
would indicate that there were some quite senior people on the island. We were also 
dealing with the broader senior management of G4S in Australia. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
All members of the Regional Management Team were present on the night of 17 
February 2014. 
 


